-

APPRECIATION

On behalf of the board, | would like to extend our gratitude and sincere
appreciation to all management and staff members for their hardworking and
dedication, the continuing support of its business partners, the financial creditors
and the Company’s shareholders.

On behalf of the Board
Robert Fung Hing Piu
Chairman

Hong Kong, 28 December 2001
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